
 ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 Alameda, CA 94502-6577
 (510) 567-6700
 FAX (510) 337-9335

November 7, 2013  
 
 
Lynn Worthington (Sent via E-mail to: CafeRealty@aol.com) 
Golden Empire Properties Inc.   
5942 Macarthur Blvd. Suite B,  
Oakland, CA 94605-1698  
  
 
Subject:  Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000271 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600100538, Exxon, 3055 
35th Avenue, Oakland, CA 94619 
 
Dear Mr. Worthington: 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself.  My name is Keith Nowell.  I am a 
Hazardous Materials Specialist with the Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) Local 
Oversight Program (LOP).  I have recently been assigned your case as your previous case 
worker, Barbara Jakub, has transferred out of the LOP.  I have reviewed your case file, including 
the recently submitted document entitled Quarterly Groundwater Monitoring Report (sampled 
June 2013) prepared by Weber, Hayes & Associates and dated August 22, 2013 for the subject 
site.   
 
As part of my introduction to you I would like to arrange a meeting with you and your consultant to 
discuss your case, including the conclusions and recommendations presented in the referenced 
report, to move your case forward in an expeditious manner.     
 
Please provide ACEH several dates and times during which a meeting can be scheduled.  ACEH 
staff will select dates and times from your list and email an invite to schedule the meeting.  Please 
provide the list of available dates and times by November 20, 2013. 
 
If your email address is incorrect or does not appear on the cover page of this notification ACEH 
is requesting you provide your email address so that we can electronically deliver the meeting 
invite and correspond with you quickly and efficiently regarding your case.     
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence 
or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or send an electronic mail message at 
keith.nowell@acgov.org.  

  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Keith Nowell, P.G., C.HG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 

 
 

 

ALAMEDA COUNTY 
HEALTH CARE SERVICES 
                                              AGENCY
                          ALEX BRISCOE, Agency Director 



November 7, 2013 
Mr. Lynn Worthington 

 

cc:  Jered Chaney, Weber, Hayes & Associates, 120 Westgate Drive, Watsonville, CA 95076 (Sent via 
E-mail to: jered@weber-hayes.com)  
Leroy Griffin, Oakland Fire Department, 250 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza, Ste. 3341, Oakland, CA       
94612-2032 (Sent via E-mail to: lgriffin@oaklandnet.com)  
  
Dilan Roe, ACEH (Sent via E-mail to: dilan.roe@acgov.org)  
Keith Nowell, ACEH (Sent via E-mail to: keith.nowell@acgov.org)  
GeoTracker 
File 
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